VISIT OF THE RUSSIAN-SPEAKING PARISH OF BEER SHEVA

On Saturday, December 4 / 17, 2022, the ministering Priest of the Russian-speaking parish of the city of Beer-Sheva Alexander visited His Beatitude our Father and Patriarch of Jerusalem Theophilos, accompanied by the members of the first Ecclesiastical Committee of the parish, Mr Artemios Gerkovich, Mr Alexandros Vilensky and Mr Alexandros Saintov.

Fr Alexandros invited His Beatitude to celebrate the Divine Liturgy on the parish's annual feast in memory of Patriarch Abraham, which is to take place on Saturday, December 18th / 31st 2022.

On this occasion, the matter of finding a suitable place for the construction of the Holy Church, and other issues concerning the Parish were discussed.

From Secretariat-General